2023-TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WISCONSIN
NOVEMBER TOWN BOARD MINUTES

NOVEMBER 14th, 2023

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Tuesday November 14th,2023 at 6:30
PM at the Sherwood Town Hall. Chairman, Andy Cegielski, Supervisor, Ken Schwanebeck,
Supervisor, Rick Schwanebeck, Clerk, Margaret “Peggi” Schwanebeck and Treasurer Jessica

Bucheger were present. There were 4 town residents present: Lowell Freedlund, Albert Bucheger
(children Liam & Hallie), Lynn & Lee McDonald.

The notice was posted at the Sherwood Town Hall, the Pittsville Record, the Roadhouse Bar &
Grill, and at the Sherwood Electrical Substation.

Agenda as follows: call to order, pledge of allegiance, reading and approval of last month’s
minutes, treasurer’s report and town correspondence, Reports from the town officers. Continuing
Business, Public comment (upon recognition of chairman), Pay bills, set date for December 2023
town meeting and Adjournment.

Chairman Andy Cegielski called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. The pledge of allegiance was
recited. Minutes from the October 17th,2023 meeting was read. Ken S. made a motion to accept
the minutes and it was seconded by Rick S. The motion passed.

Treasurer’s report was given. We have $23021.45 in the bank.
Continuing Business:

a. Adoption of the 2024 budget: ken Schwanebeck made a motion to accept the 2024 as
presented. The motion was seconded by Rick Schwanebeck. The motion passed.

b. The town roads are repaired following the storm. The road into the Sherwood Park
has been repaired by the county.

c. J&J Brush Cutting hasn’t set a date to do the brush cutting on Sherwood, Ballard, and
Poertner roads.

d. Winter snowplow drivers: Ken Schwanebeck, Rick Schwanebeck, Travis Kumm,
Albert Bucheger and Bob Fluegel.

f. Road signs: The signs are here and will be installed over the next few months.
g. Quotes from Opelt Trucking and Dirt Brothers were present for the salt and sanding of

the town roads as needed. A motion to accept the offer from Opelt Trucking was made by Andy
Cegielski. The motion was seconded by Ken Schwanebeck. The motion passed.




h. Rick S. will speak to Dave Wolf from the Town of Lynn to be sure that we will call
them if we need them to do winter work on Badger Ave north. This is moved to the December
meeting.

i. Culvert at Cody Stanton’s driveway: a part to join 2 culverts has been ordered. The
driveway entrance needs to be wider to accommodate the school bus as it tumns around.

j. Cemetery: Lowell Freedlund presented an update on the communication with Mr. Lei
Yao. Lowell sent Mr. Yao a letter on August 20,2023 explaining the size of the cemetery and
the need to expand it. Mr. Yao owns land butting the cemetery. After several more attempts to
contact Mr. Yao with no replies received, another letter was sent on October 30%, 2023. Another
property owner offered to donate land, but after a heated discussion with the chairman, the offer
was rescinded.

The board approved checks #s 4891 to 4906.

The next Board meeting be Tuesday, December 12th,2023, at 6:30 pm at the Sherwood
Town Hall.

A motion by Ken S. and seconded by Andy C. to adjourn. The motion passed.

Respectfully,

Margaret Schwanebeck, Clerk-Town of Sherwood Clark County WI




